

#### INFORM

#### Romsey Primary School Newsletter

Number 39

December 5th 2019

Our School Values Are: Respect Integrity Responsibility

**Principal:** 

Mrs Loren Peavey

Ph: 5429 5099 School Council President: Mrs Elizabeth McDonell

Email:

romsey.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au Website:

www.romseyps.vic.edu.au

Romsey Primary School is an inclusive and empowering learning community which fosters confident, creative, caring, curious and collaborative learners who "dare to be excellent".

## MARK YOUR CALENDAR

#### **DECEMBER**

#### Friday 6th:

Meal Deal Day-Normal canteen menu unavailable on this day

All library books must be returned.

#### Monday 9th:

Second hand uniform sale all sizes 2.45— 3.45pm

Y6 Soltan Pepper lunch payment due

#### Tuesday 10th:

State-wide transition day. Yr 6 & new Preps—Preps 9:15am—12 noon.

#### Wednesday 11th:

Staff Meeting (All Staff) 3:45-5:45pm

#### Wednesday 18th:

Staff Meeting (All Staff) 3:45-5:45pm

#### Thursday 19th:

Year 6 Soltan Pepper Lunch Year 6 Graduation evening

#### Friday 20th:

Last day of the school year: Finish at 1.30pm All children are expected to

The first day of Term 1, 2020 for students is Wednesday January 29th except for Preps, who commence school on Monday February 3rd—see page 3 for details

Performing at assembly on Monday December 9th: Prep/1AG and 1/2MC Assembly is at 3.00pm each Monday in the gym.



Literacy Frenzy yesterday saw our Year3/4 super sales people encouraging customers to purchase books and other wares from their stalls.





I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples.





#### **Mrs Peavey's Post**

#### Learning News

Whole School Concert Thursday the 5th December

We look forward to seeing everyone at the concert tonight. Families can start to arrive at 5:30pm, the show starts at 6:15pm. The concert will be on the basketball court. Please bring a picnic rug, beach chairs or folding chairs. There will be space at the front for rugs and low beach chairs. Tall chairs will be at the back of the audience. Food and drinks will be available; families are also welcome to bring a picnic dinner or take away. Hamburgers \$5.00, Hotdogs \$2.50, Soft drinks \$2.00, Juice boxes \$1.50, Lolly bags \$2.00



We look forward to seeing everyone as we celebrate 2020.

#### State Wide Transition Day

Tuesday 10th December is the state wide transition day. Our Year 6 children will attend their new schools on this day. Our new Preps also attend school from 9:15am - 12 noon on this day. We look forward to spending more time with our new Preps on this day. We also wish our Year 6 children all the best with their transition to secondary school.

#### Year 6 Graduation

Year 6 graduation will take place on Thursday 19th December at 6:30pm at the Mechanics Institute in Romsey. On this day the Year 6 children will also have a special lunch at Soltan Pepper to celebrate the end of their primary school years. Graduation tickets are now on sale on Trybooking.

#### 2020 Transition Program

This Friday the children will have their first step up.

#### Class Placement Information

Staff have been working on the placement of children for 2020. We have made every possible effort to accommodate the learning needs of all of our children, constructing classes based on an even academic distribution, learning styles and lastly friendships. We take an enormous amount of time and effort to get it right and parents will receive their child's class placement on Thursday 19th December, when they step up into their new class. There will be no opportunity to move students from the 2020 classes into which they have been placed.

#### Staffing 2020

It is with sadness that we announce that Miss Danica Murphy will be leaving us for a new job at St Patricks in Kilmore in 2020. We wish her all the best for her future and thank her for all of her dedication to the students and the RPS community. We also say farewell for now to Jo Cooper and Sam Aitken who have worked in the school over the last year. At the same time we welcome Miss Emma Stone and Mr Tyler Maslen to the teaching staff. Mrs Jacinta Perryman will be returning in 2020 in a part time capacity after her family leave and Mrs Carolyn Tuite will be joining us as an ES staff member.

Currently teachers' classroom placements have not been finalised.

#### **Mrs Peavey's Post**

Bike Ed will take place for the Year 4 children Thursday the 12th or 13th of December. Keep an eye out for the children in the community as they engage in their on road ride.

#### Final Assembly

The final assembly for the year will be at 9am on the 20th December (the last day of school). The Year 6 children will have their time to say farewell and perform their graduation dances for the school community. The new School Captains and Vice Captains will be announced at this assembly. Parents are all welcome at this assembly. School finishes at 1:30pm on this day.

#### 2020 School Captains

The application process is now open for the School Captain roles, applications are due by Monday the 9th December and interviews will take place on the 11th December.

#### BYOD Year 3, 2020

Please be reminded about the BYOD program for Yr3 2020. The portal for the BYOD devices for Year 3 is now open. Please go to www.jbeducation.com.au/byod the password is ROMSEYPS2020. It is an expectation that all Year 3 children have their own Chromebook, with the same specifications as the Chromebooks on the portal. It is now optional for Year 1/2 families to also purchase a device for their students. All children will have access to a device at school if their family does not participate in the BYOD program. If you have further questions please do not hesitate to call and make an appointment.

#### School Matters

#### School Review.

We have extend the school survey to ensure your voice is heard, the closing date will now be the 6th of December.

#### Class Parties

Class parties will be held on Wednesday 18th December. Teachers will send home notes to you explaining the arrangements for their class on this day.

#### Last day of the Year

Just a reminder that every day is important when you are part of a school community. Our last day of the year is Friday the 20th December. On this day we have a whole school assembly in the morning when we say farewell to the Year 6 children and announce the 2020 School Captains. Our expectation is that all children attend this day. School finishes at 1:30pm.

#### Keep learning

Loren Peavey

#### **Prep Times For 2020**

Preps commence the 2020 school year on Monday February 3rd.

Mon. 3rd—half day Tuesday 4th—half day

Wednesday 5th—no school

Thursday 6th—full day

Friday 7th—full day Monday 10th & Tuesday 11th—full days

Wednesday 12th—no school

Thursday 13th & Friday 14th—full days

From Monday 17th—full time

#### Library Book Returns

It's that time of the year again when we need all library book returned to the library. There will be no more borrowing of library books from now on. All books must be returned by this Friday December 6th.



#### Awards to be presented Monday December 9th:

**Prep EM Confidence to Zara F.** for being really brave when performing the Prep dance in front of the school community. Well done!

**Prep MS Alfie K.** for using great problem solving skills and working as a team during the kite building challenge.

**Prep/1** AG – **Persistence - Asher G.** – for continuing to work hard on learning our class dance for the whole school concert.

1/2MK –Getting Along Mia K. for being such a friendly and positive student & Organisation- Bailey K. for having his materials organised so he is ready to learn.

1/2MC Sophia G for always being a helpful classmate.

**1/2SH Confidence- Izabella B.** for always getting on with her learning and ignoring distractions.

**3/4LS Getting Along—Jake W & Aimee S** for being a fantastic peer editor during writing. You listen attentively and offer excellent advice to your peers.

**3/4AG Persistence to Logan C.** for applying himself when learning to use the strategy of short division, including renaming and remainders.

**3/4FH Getting Along—Trinity S** for always supporting her friends and peers with either a smile or a kind word.

**5/6DM Organisation Georgia E.** for applying herself to all learning tasks when she returned from a long holiday. Well done!

**5/6DM Getting Along Allana G.** for making a new start to her school by getting along with her class and peers. Well done

5/6SD Getting Along Alice B. for great team work with the cast and class for concert.

**5/6LD Persistence The whole class** for their excellent performance of the YMCA during the whole school rehearsal.

STEAM Persistence: Andreas B. 5/6LD for trying lots of strategies and completing the keva plank challenge

**Persistence: Zac D. 5/6LD** for trying lots of strategies and completing the keva plank challenge **Visual Arts: Organisation to Josiph T. P/1A**G for consistently demonstrating excellence in art this term. Magnificent work Josiph!

**Physical Education: Charli-Jean L. 5/6SD** for being supportive and helping other classmates in Physical Education.



Bendigo Bank—proudly sponsoring our You can Do It Program





Our award winners at assembly this week.

Happy Birthday to the following students who celebrate birthdays this week:

Ella G. Emma-Lee M. Chase P. Taj S. Kayleigh P. Tyler D.

Reilley O.

And to Trinity S., Thomas D. and Josiph T. whose birthdays were left off last week.







## Water Fight / Bubble Blowing Congratulations

The students have earnt 4,000 school wide positives again!

#### **Toot Toot!**

Monday 9th December will be our Rewards Day.

Students can engage in a water fight and/or bubble blowing activities on this day. Assembly will be held at **2.30pm** and then after assembly the water fight and bubble blowing activities will commence until the end of school (3.30pm). Parents are most welcome to join in.

Bubble wands of all sizes, water pistols and super soakers can be bought to school however, water balloons and buckets will not be allowed. There will be designated 'aqua zones' for where the water fights will take place – in case some students do not wish to participate in a water fight.

(It is recommended that students bring a towel to dry off before they go home).















Our Year 5/6 students developing their water safety awareness in their week long swimming program last week.





ABORIGINAL CULTURAL PRESENTATION

Last Thursday Renee and Stephen, our Koorie Engagement Support Officers, visited our school to talk to all the students about Koorie culture. They brought with them cultural artefacts such as weapons, tools, musical instruments and clothing. The students learnt how Aboriginals hunted and collected food, used music for dance and communication and how they made their clothing.

#### **Somers Camp**

Day 1: When we arrived at Somers Camp we got to play on the basketball court for an hour, we then had lunch in the dining rooms. Then we were asked to go to the cinema where we were given our hut group. Once we knew our group we had a tour of the camp. We then arrived at our huts and we had to choose 3 people to room with.

Daily Routine: We were woken up daily at 7am, where we had to complete daily jobs. Each hut was responsible for cleaning and sustainability for the hut marks. The jobs included: turning off the lights, opening the curtains, organising shoe racks, making their beds and sweeping the floors both in and outside. We had to calculate our solar power usage daily and determine if we were in credit on our usage.

Each day we completed 5 activities with a break in the middle for lunch.

After the activities we had showers and ate dinner. After our meals we went back to our huts and reflected in our diaries about our day and the challenges we faced.

Activities included: Archery, Duel Flying Fox, Art, Bike Education, Boating, Bushcraft, Challenge Swing, Rock Climbing/Abseiling, Drama, Environmental Studies, Group Activities, High Ropes Course, Indoor Ropes Course, Initiative Activities, Library, Low Ropes Course, Music, Optional Activities, Orienteering, Surfing, and Scrap booking.

Each evening after diary writing there was a night activity. These included: A bush walk, concert, bush dance, disco, tabloid games and a camp fire. This was a wonderful opportunity for all students who displayed great resilience and independence.

Imogen: It was great to make new friends. I didn't know anyone in my hut but by the end I knew and enjoyed being with all my new friends.

Jack: It was really fun; you were always doing something. My favourite thing was nocturnal walk were I got to see the eastern bared bandicoot













#### Somers Camp by Caitlin

Somers Camp was a great lifetime experience. I made so many new friends and did so many maazing activities like flying fox, challenge swing, orienteering, high ropes, low ropes, rock climbing, abseiling and loads more. Most of these activities included the word TEAMWORK. At first I thought I knew what teamwork was and what it meant but I got way better at understanding what teamwork was. This camp helped me build up my confidence without even knowing it. The camp staff have helped me realise that it doesn't matter that you can't always do what you want and you can't work with the same people all the time.

#### **Somers Camp**

On the 19th of November I went to Somers Camp. There were so many fun activities, such as the challenge swing, archery, flying fox, surfing, art and lote more. My favourite activity was surfing, the flying fox, the challenge swing and art.

My highlight of Somers Camp was making new friends and the activities that we did in the day and the after dinner activities. I am so glad that I got to go to Somers Camp. It was an amazing opportunity and I also made a lot of friends there.

Somers Camp was so much fun that I would go there again if I had the opportunity.

By Matilda D.

#### Somers Camp by Ryan M.

At Somers Camp they have a C. Swing. It is a *biiiiig* swing. My time on it was different. We were all given a number—I was 9 so I went 9th. On my turn I got on my harness and braced myself for what was ahead. I climbed p the stepladder in my harness to the lady attaching people in, then I was told to step off the ladder. So I did. Then I **got the biggest wedgie ever!** The other kids started to pull me up by pulling a rope down a path. I slammed my eyes shut however long I was at the top. I looked down at the ground—it was **SO FAR DOWN.** My eyes jerked up, I started to reach for the bead in front of me. I pulled it, then nothing happened. I was confused about why I didn't drop so I did it again. Then I dropped and, frozen with terror, I started to swing back and forth, back and forth. I had done the C. swing and got to the top.







#### The World's Best Butter Cake

In 5/6 LD the students have been learning about procedural texts. As an authentic learning task the students needed to read and memorise the steps to bake a butter cake.

In groups the students selected ingredients, cracked eggs and whisked away until they had made a butter cake.

Despite the varied ingredients, mixing order and extra bits and pieces added the class turned out with 5 unique cakes. The whole atrium lined up to sample the cakes and we didn't hear too many complaints.

So all in all a great result for a future bakers!





#### Payment of 2020 Fees & Book Boxes

Payments will be accepted from Monday December 2nd for the 2020 essential items and book boxes. We encourage parents to use Qkr, but payments can also be made at the office. If you are experiencing financial difficulty with this please see the Business Manager, Rebecca Bogalho.

#### From the canteen

Stocks of some food items are running out as we approach the end of the year. The best way to find out availability of items is to check on the Qkr app. If you send an order to school containing something that is not available, a substitution will be made.

THIS FRIDAY IS MEAL DEAL DAY. NO OTHER LUNCH ORDERS AVAILABLE. IF YOU HAVE NOT ORDERED A MEAL DEAL FOR YOUR CHILD HE/SHE WILL NEED TO BRING THEIR OWN LUNCH.

#### **Borrowed Hats**

Many children have borrowed hats from the office and not returned them. Could all parents please check to see you have any borrowed hats at home and return them to school as soon as possible?

Don't forget our SECOND HAND UNIFROM SALE—all sizes—outside the office next Monday at 2.45pm. This is a great opportunity to top up on uniform at a very reasonable price.

This was written by Milika in 3/4FH in her own time. What a great example of positive self talk. We thought we would share this with you all as it can be used by everyone both at school and at home..

Possitive	Negative
· I can do th	- 1 carl do 1 t.
. I'll keep trying.	ol give op
· This is a challenge)	This is to hard.
· I somewh for note	of feel embarresed to ask for help.
.1 don't care, as long as I am doing well.	My Priends are smarter than me.
·No one can slop me.	People Whisper about me-
I have great friends.	No one like's me-
.I am smart.	.1 am stupid.
. My talent is good enough for me-	My Friends have traients, I don't-
. I stand up for myself-	.1 let people hurt my feelings.
· I deserve respect	-1 dent's deserve respect.

#### The Silent Tragedy Affecting Today's Children, (and what to do about it) Victoria Prooday, Occupational Therapist.

Victoria is an internationally-known educator, motivational speaker and a popular blogger on modern -day parenting and high-tech lifestyle's impact on a child nervous system. Victoria is a founder and a clinical director of a multidisciplinary clinic for children with behavioral, attentional, social, emotional and academic challenges. Victoria works with children, parents, and teachers





There is a silent tragedy developing right now, in our homes, and it concerns our most precious jewels - our children. Through my work with hundreds of children and families as an occupational therapist, I have witnessed this tragedy unfolding right in front of my eyes. Our children are in a devastating emotional state! Talk to teachers and professionals who have been working in the field for the last 15 years. You will hear concerns similar to mine. Moreover, in the past 15 years, researchers have been releasing alarming statistics on a sharp and steady increase in kids' mental illness, which is now reaching epidemic proportions. (APF Note: the statistics cited in the links below are from the US, however this is a world wide phenomenon).

- 1 in 5 children has mental health problems
- 43% increase in ADHD
- 37% increase in teen depression
- 100% increase in suicide rate in kids 10-14 years old

No, "increased diagnostics alone" is not the answer!

No, "they all are just born like this" is not the answer!

No, "it is all the school system's fault" is not the answer!

Yes, as painful as it can be to admit, in many cases, WE parents are the answer to many of our kids' struggles!

It is scientifically proven that the brain has the capacity to rewire itself through the environment. Unfortunately, with the environment and parenting styles that we are providing to our children, we are rewiring their brains in a wrong direction and contributing to their challenges in everyday life.

Yes, there are and always have been children who are born with disabilities and despite their parents' best efforts to provide them with a well-balanced environment and parenting, their children continue to struggle. These are NOT the children I am talking about here. I am talking about many others whose challenges are greatly shaped by the environmental factors that parents, with their greatest intentions, provide to their children. As I have seen in my practice, the moment parents change their perspective on parenting, these children change.

#### What is wrong?

Today's children are being deprived of the fundamentals of a healthy childhood, such as:

- Emotionally available parents
- Clearly defined limits and guidance
- Responsibilities
- Balanced nutrition and adequate sleep
- Movement and outdoors
- Creative play, social interaction, opportunities for unstructured times and boredom

Instead, children are being served with:

- Digitally distracted parents
- Indulgent parents who let kids "Rule the world"
- Sense of entitlement rather than responsibility
- Inadequate sleep and unbalanced nutrition
- · Sedentary indoor lifestyle
- Endless stimulation, technological babysitters, instant gratification, and absence of dull moments

Could anyone imagine that it is possible to raise a healthy generation in such an unhealthy environment? Of course not! There are no shortcuts to parenting, and we can't trick human nature. As we see, the outcomes are devastating. Our children pay for the loss of well-balanced childhood with their emotional well-being.

#### How to fix it?

If we want our children to grow into happy and healthy individuals, we have to wake up and go back to the basics. It is still possible! I know this because hundreds of my clients see positive changes in their kids' emotional state within weeks (and in some cases, even days) of implementing these recommendations: Set limits and remember that you are your child's PARENT, not a friend.

Offer kids well-balanced lifestyle filled with what kids NEED, not just what they WANT. Don't be afraid to say "No!" to your kids if what they want is not what they need.

- Provide nutritious food and limits snacks.
- Spend one hour a day in green space: biking, hiking, fishing, watching birds/insects
- Have a daily technology-free family dinner.
- Play one board game a day. (List of family games)
- Involve your child in one chore a day (folding laundry, tidying up toys, hanging clothes, unpacking groceries, setting the table etc)
- Implement consistent sleep routine to ensure that your child gets lots of sleep in a technology-free bedroom

Teach responsibility and independence. Don't over-protect them from small failures. It trains them the skills needed to overcome greater life's challenges.

- · Don't pack your child's backpack,
- · don't carry her backpack,
- · don't bring to school his forgotten lunch box/agenda,
- and don't peel a banana for a 5-year-old child. Teach them the skills rather than do it for them.

Teach delayed gratification and provide opportunities for "boredom" as boredom is the time when creativity awakens:

- Don't feel responsible for being your child's entertainment crew.
- Do not use technology as a cure for boredom.
- Avoid using technology during meals, in cars, restaurants, malls. Use these moments as opportunities to train their brains to function under "boredom"
- Help them create a "boredom first aid kit" with activity ideas for "I am bored" times.

Be emotionally available to connect with kids and teach them self-regulation and social skills:

- Turn off your phones until kids are in bed to avoid digital distraction.
- Become your child's emotional coach. Teach them to recognize and deal with frustration and anger.
- Teach greeting, turn taking, sharing, empathy, table manners, conversation skills,
- · Connect emotionally Smile, hug, kiss, tickle, read, dance, jump, or crawl with your child.

We must make changes in our kids' lives before this entire generation of children will be medicated! It is not too late yet, but soon it will be... -Victoria Prooday



# KIDZONE VACATION CARE FRIDGE COPY

	Ļ
Monday 20th January 2020 EXCURSION DEPARTING 10:30 AM (return 4PM)	

# KYNETON PARK PICNIC

Come along and enjoy a day

The children will create a picnic for us to eat and spend the day does have water play elements playing at Kyneton Park which playing outside



# CHILDREN TO BRING

Morning tea, lunch and a refillable drink bottle of water

CHILDREN TO BRING
Morning tea, funch and a refillable drink
bottle of water.

# CHILDREN TO WEAR

Bathers, rashie, 2 towels, a plastic bag pool but closed in shoes are required and a change of clothes. Children to practical. Thongs can be worn at the wear bathers to Kidzone where to play

SunSmart and comfy clothes, broadbrimmed hats and closed in shoes

#### **EXCURSION DEPARTING** 8:30AM (return 5:00PM) 21st January 2020 Tuesday

22nd January 2020 Wednesday

## ART/CRAFT/SEWING DAY KIDZONE

sewing where your imagination is your own projects, craft supplies, the only limit! Feel free to bring A creative day of art, craft and ideas and imaginations.

> excitement of life as it was in 1850s Ballarat during the greatest alluvial

Discover all the action and

A day at Sovereign Hill is a day

SOVEREIGN HILL

filled with fun and adventure.

with working exhibits brought to life Sovereign Hill is a living museum by costumed characters and over

40 horses.

gold rush the world has ever seen



# CHILDREN TO BRING Moming tea, lunch and a refiliable drink

CHILDREN TO WEAR SunSmart and comfy clothes, broad-brimmed hats and closed in shoes.

\$10 spending money in a

named snap lock bag.

CHILDREN TO WEAR SunSmart and comfy clothes, broad-brimmed hats and closed in shoes.

### EXCURSION DEPARTING 23rd January 2020 Thursday

24th January 2020

Friday

#### NDOOR AND OUTDOOR MINI PLAYGROUND ADVENTURE BALLARAT GOLD RUSH GOLF AND WATER 9:00AM (return 4pm)

Western Water is coming for a visit to talk to us about sustainable water use There will also be lots of Summer fun. splashing about and getting slimed in the sun! We might also go for a swim

**AUSSIE BEACH AND WATER** 

**WISE DAY** 

Come for a fun day in Ballarat. We will GOLDRUSH mini golf and finish the start with a couple of games of day at Midland water play park.

at the Lancefield Pool!!



WESTERN

# Moming tea, lunch and a refillable drink bottle

CHILDREN TO BRING

CHILDREN TO BRING Morning tea, hunch and a refiliable drink bottle of water.

Dress in your Aussie gear. Bathers, rashie, 2 towels, a plassic bag and a change of

plastic bag and a change of dother. Children

SunSmart and comfy clothes and broad-

CHILDREN TO WEAR

to wear bathers to Kidzone where practical. brimmed hats. Bathers, rachie, 2 towels, a

Thongs can be worm at the water park but

closed in shoes are required to play.

## CHILDREN TO WEAR

clothes. Children to wear bathers to Kidzone pool but closed in shoes are required to play where practical. Thongs can be worm at the

## PLEASE NOTE:

Thongs or sandals. Children must wear closed in shoes

If an excursion involves swimming, children need to wear a protective top over their bathers as this reinforces our sun protection practices and protects their skin on slides and inflatables. No sleeveless shirts, dresses, singlets or caps as these are not appropriate clothing to protect children from the sun.

Friday 31# January 2020	OSHC	
Thursday 30th January 2020	OSHC	
Wednesday 29th January 2020	Kidzone back to normal Romsey School and St Mary's resume for 2019	
Tuesday 28th January 2020	Back to school craft and fun day Come and join us as we have a day to get ready for the New year ahead as we make pencil toppers, pencil cases, book labels, bag tags etc. Lots of fun and games as well.	CHILDREN TO BRING Morning lea, lunch and a refillable drink bottle of water. CHILDREN TO WEAR SunSmart and comity clothes, broad-brimmed hats and closed in shoes.
Monday 27th January 2020 AUSTRALIA DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY	Australia Day	Public Holiday

## PLEASE NOTE:

No Thongs or sandals. Children must wear closed in shoes. If an excursion involves swimming, children need to wear a protective top over their bathers as this reinforces our sun protection practices and protects their skin on slides and inflatables.

No sleeveless shirts, dresses, singlets or caps as these are not appropriate clothing to protect children from the sun.

#### GIRLS ROMSEY JUNIOR FOOTBALL TEAMS

Romsey Junior Football Netball Club has lodged a formal Expression of Interest with the RDFL to field girls teams in three age groups (U/13, U/15 and U/18) in 2020 and we've recently received a \$10,000 grant from VicHealth to help us with the costs of setting up teams in the 2020 season.

Planning is well underway for our next intensive skills program (open to everyone) which will be held in February and kick start the pre-season for our teams.

And of course, during the year, Madison Prespakis took out the NAB Rising Star award, proving that Romsey girls can do anything. We've had great support from Maddie, and thanks to her, our juniors got to attend the AFL Draft Combine and do the testing to find out what aspiring AFL players have to go through to reach their dream.



If you're interested in playing or helping out with our girls' footy teams, or just want to learn how to kick the footy at our next program, contact our Girls' Footy Coordinator Alexandra Hurley via Facebook or on 0411 282 394 for a chat.

## MACEDON RANGES TOY SHOP The Churches of Macedon Ranges are working together to distribute Christmas gifts to struggling families in our community

We Need You To Donate!

Gifts are to be \$20 in value, new and for children aged 0-18

Please donate at;

Cobaw Community Health (Kyneton, Romsey & Woodend)

Find us on Facebook

Or Contact: Georgina Harvey 0404 442 891





You can complete your registration online at www.sunbury.vic.netball.com.au

**Enquires Email:** sunbury.netball@gmail.com